
The location of this meeting is handicap accessible, and reasonable accommodations will be 
provided to persons requiring assistance.  If you have a special accommodation need, please 
contact the Newton ADA Coordinator Kathleen Cahill, 617-796-1125, via email at 
KCahill@newtonma.gov or via TDD/TTY at (617) 796-1089 at least two days in advance of the 
meeting date. 
 
 

CITY OF NEWTON 
 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
 

PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE AGENDA 
 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 22, 2011 
7:45 pm  
Room 202  
 
ITEMS SCHEDULED FOR DISCUSSION: 
 
#201-11 DONALD LaPLANTE, 395 Lexington Street, Auburndale, requesting (one) 

public auto license for Don’s Car Service.  [06/02/11 @ 3:37 PM] 
 
DISCUSSION ITEM: Chairman’s Note:  At the Chair’s request, Officer Rocco Marini, will  
provide an update on the semi-annual taxi license/public auto re-inspections as discussed on  
June 8, 2011 (#169-11).   
 
DISCUSSION ITEM:  Chairman’s Note:  At the Chair’s request, Clint Schuckel Associate City 
Engineer, will provide an update on the I-95/93 (Route 128) Transportation Improvement 
Project.   
 
It is the Chairman’s intention to entertain a motion to vote No Action Necessary on the  
following item: 
#19-10 DAVID KOSES, Traffic Council Chair, requesting discussion of a stationary 

radar sign program.  [01/11/10 @ 3:55 PM] 
 HELD 8-0 on 01/20/10 
 
ITEMS NOT SCHEDULED FOR DISCUSSION: 
 
#156-11 ALD. YATES requesting a report from the Massachusetts Bay Transportation 

Authority on the physical condition of the bridge that carries the MBTA Green 
Line over Route 9 near Eliot Station.  [05/02/11 @ 10:51 PM] 

 
#137-11 ALD. DANBERG AND FULLER requesting possible changes to City Ordinance 

19-191, Parking Meter Fees, to require a minimum purchase at long-term parking 
meters in order to discourage short-term use.  [4/26/11 @ 9:52 AM] 

 HELD 6-0 (Ald. Freedman not voting) on 05/18/11 
 
#97-11 PARTNERS HEALTHCARE applying for a bus license to operate a fixed route 

shuttle service with stops in Newton.  [03/28/11 @ 2:19 PM] 
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#85-11 ALD. CICCONE AND FULLER requesting a discussion of the financial impact 
of adding Police Department personnel on the overtime account.  [03/14/11 @ 
9:17 AM] 

 HELD 4-0 on 03/23/11 
 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY/TRANSPORTATION & FINANCE COMMITTEES 

#54-11(2) ALD. YATES, CICCONE, HARNEY AND FREEDMAN requesting that 
Chapter 19 MOTOR VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC of the Revised Ordinances be 
amended by reinstating the Community Parking Program in a manner that charges 
the participants for the full cost of the program.  [05/01/11 @ 10:05AM] 

 HELD 6-0 (Ald. Freedman not voting) on 05/18/11 
 

REFERRED TO PS&T AND PUBLIC FACILITIES COMMITTEE 
#41-11 ALD. JOHNSON, LENNON AND DANBERG requesting discussion of the 

elimination, except during snow emergencies, of the overnight parking ban which 
is in effect from November 15 through April 15.  [01/18/11 @ 9:00 PM] 

 PUBLIC FACILITIES HELD 6-0 (Ald. Salvucci not voting) on 02/09/11 
 HELD 6-0 on 02/09/11 
 
#371-10 ALD. CICCONE on behalf of Annette Kaplan, 2 Washington Street, Newton 

Corner, requesting amendment to Section 19-309, Requirements as to vehicles 
generally, of the City of Newton Revised Ordinances to require taxi companies to 
display the company name, telephone number, and medallion number in all 
vehicles, visible from the back seat.  [12/13/10 @ 4:10 PM] 

 HELD 7-0 on 01/05/11 
 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANS. AND FINANCE COMMITTEES 
#363-10 ALD. ALBRIGHT & DANBERG, proposing a trial of parking meter free 

Saturdays between Thanksgiving and New Year for the shopping areas to support 
shopping at local businesses in Newton.  [11/15/10 @ 6:30 PM] 

 HELD 5-0 (Ald. Yates and Swiston not voting) on 01/05/11 
 
#279-10 ALD. JOHNSON, ALBRIGHT & LINSKY, requesting the development of a 

comprehensive traffic and parking plan for the Newton North High School 
neighborhood with the following streets as its borders:  Commonwealth Avenue, 
Washington, Harvard and Valentine Streets.  This plan to be completed by 
November 30, 2010 will include a fix to short term (immediate needs) and longer 
tern needs to effectively manage the traffic circulation within the neighborhood, 
provide pedestrian and vehicular safety, and preserve quality of life for the 
neighborhood, school staff and faculty.  [10/06/10 @ 12:33 PM] 

 HELD 6-0 on 02/09/11 
 
#65-10 ALD. YATES, SHAPIRO, JOHNSON, SWISTON AND HARNEY asking the 

MBTA to provide safer access to bus route 52 for residents of Nahanton Woods, 
and employees and students of Mount Ida College.  [2/17/10 @ 10:29 PM] 

 HELD 5-0 on 02/23/11 
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#49-10 NEWTON BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN TASK FORCE seeking a discussion on a 
proposal to make changes to the City of Newton’s bicycle-related ordinances in 
order to better align them with State Law and to make it possible for Newton’s 
Safe Routes to School program to develop bike routes suitable for children.  
[02/09/10 @ 9:11 AM] 
HELD 4-0 (Ald. Fuller not voting) on 03/03/10 
 

#264-09 ALD. HESS-MAHAN proposing to amend Sections 19-166, 19-219 and 26-16 of 
the Revised Ordinances to allow certain two wheel vehicles, including motorized 
vehicles that must register as limited use vehicles pursuant to the MGL CH. 90 as 
amended by Chapter 523 of the Acts of 2008, to continue to park on sidewalks.  
[09/01/09 @ 11:40 AM] 

 
#261-09 ALD. JOHNSON requesting a review of the City of Newton Ordinances Chapter 

24, Sections 26–34 Alarm System Regulations to more clearly express the fines 
and penalties to residential and commercial property owners for false alarms.  
[08/19/09 @ 9:53 AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PS&T COMMITTEE by TRAFFIC COUNCIL on 10/23/08 

#235-09 ALD. SANGIOLO, HARNEY & GENTILE on behalf of residents on  
TC2(2)-08       Wolcott Street requesting that the traffic control signal located at Wolcott and 

Lexington Streets be moved to a different location or removed altogether.   
 (Ward 4)  [3/28/08 @ 9:59 AM] 
 
#147-09 ALD. VANCE, HESS-MAHAN AND DANBERG requesting discussion with 

members of the Administration of such possible adoption by Newton’s city 
government of a program such as Zipcar’s Fast Fleet vehicle-sharing and 
management system as a means of reducing the costs of vehicle usage by city 
employees and the impact of such usage on the environment.  [05/11/09 @ 9:58 
AM] 

 
REFERRED TO PUBLIC SAFETY & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE on 05/04/09 

REFERRED TO PUBLIC FACILITIES & FINANCE COMMITTEES on 02/17/09 
#60-09 ALD. SANGIOLO, GENTILE AND HARNEY requesting the installation of 

traffic islands on CONCORD STREET to be funded with the Cabot, Cabot and 
Forbes Traffic Mitigation Fund for Lower Falls (Ward 4).  [02/03/09 @ 1:01 PM] 

 FINANCE NO ACTION NECESSARY 7-0 on 03/08/10  
 HELD 6-0 (Ald. Freedman not voting) on 04/06/11 
 
#21-08 ALD. LINSKY AND DANBERG requesting discussion with appropriate 

personnel from the Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority (MBTA) relative 
to ongoing service levels and conditions on mass transit and rail lines affecting 
Newton residents.  [01/04/08 @ 10:19 AM] 

 
      Respectfully submitted, 
      Jay W. Harney, Acting Chairman 
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DESIGN PUBLIC HEARING 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1, 2011 

AT

BROADMEADOW ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

NEEDHAM, MASSACHUSETTS 

7:00 PM 

FOR THE PROPOSED 

I-95/93 (Route 128) Transportation Improvement Project  
Bridge V Contract  
Project No. 603711  

Project Management  

IN THE TOWNS OF NEEDHAM & WELLESLEY, MASSACHUSETTS  

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS  
MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION  

HIGHWAY DIVISION  

FRANCIS A. DEPAOLA, P.E.   
ACTING HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATOR  

THOMAS F. BRODERICK, P.E.  
ACTING CHIEF ENGINEER  
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THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS 
MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION – HIGHWAY DIVISION 

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING 
Project File No. 603711 

A Design Public Hearing will be held by MassDOT to discuss the final design contract for the proposed I-95/93 (Route 
128) Transportation Improvement Project in Needham & Wellesley, MA. 

WHERE: Broadmeadow Elementary School 
120 Broad Meadow Road   
Needham, MA 02492 

WHEN: Wednesday, June 1, 2011 @ 7:00 PM 

PURPOSE: The purpose of this hearing is to provide the public with the opportunity to become fully acquainted with 
the proposed bridge & roadway construction project.  All views and comments made at the hearing will 
be reviewed and considered to the maximum extent possible. 

PROPOSAL: The final design contract includes six bridge locations and approximately 3.5 miles of I-95 roadway 
reconstruction. The roadway work on I-95, just north of the Needham Branch RR Bridge and continues 
to just north of Route 9, includes the installation of an additional 12 foot travel lane and 10 foot shoulder 
in each direction toward the median.  A new interchange with I-95 will be constructed at Kendrick Street. 
New collector/distributor roads in each direction between Highland Avenue and Kendrick Street are 
proposed. Modifications to the I-95/Route 9 interchange are also proposed.  The bridge modification 
locations include Kendrick Street over I-95, a new ramp bridge at Kendrick Street, Highland Avenue over 
I-95, MBTA RR over I-95, I-95 over Central Avenue, and also I-95 over Route 9 in Wellesley. The work 
also includes noise barrier construction, stormwater management improvements, new sign installations, 
bicycle accommodation on the bridges over I-95 and ADA compliant access on the sidewalks. 

A secure right-of-way is necessary for this project. Acquisitions in fee and permanent or temporary easements may be 
required. The Commonwealth of Massachusetts is responsible for acquiring all needed rights in private or public lands. 
MassDOT’s policy concerning land acquisitions will be discussed at this hearing. 

Written views received by MassDOT subsequent to the date of this notice and up to five (5) days prior to the date of the 
hearing shall be displayed for public inspection and copying at the time and date listed above.  Plans will be on display 
one-half hour before the hearing begins, with an engineer in attendance to answer questions regarding this project.  A
project handout will be made available on the MassDOT website listed below. 

Written statements and other exhibits in place of, or in addition to, oral statements made at the Public Hearing regarding 
the proposed undertaking are to be submitted to Thomas F. Broderick, P.E., Acting Chief Engineer, MassDOT, 10 Park 
Plaza, Boston, MA 02116, ATTN: Project Management Section, Project File No. 603711. Such submissions will also be 
accepted at the hearing.  Mailed statements and exhibits intended for inclusion in the public hearing transcript must be 
postmarked within ten (10) business days of this Public Hearing. Project inquiries may be emailed to 
dot.feedback.highway@state.ma.us 

The community has declared that this facility is accessible to all in compliance with the ADA / Title II. However, persons 
in need of ADA / Title II accommodations should contact Angela Rudikoff by phone at (617) 973-7005 or email to 
angela.rudikoff@state.ma.us. Requests must be made at least 10 days prior to the date of the public hearing. 

In case of inclement weather, hearing cancellation announcements will be posted on the internet at 
http://www.massdot.state.ma.us/Highway/ 

FRANCIS A. DEPAOLA, P.E.       THOMAS F. BRODERICK, P.E. 
ACTING HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATOR                        ACTING CHIEF ENGINEER 

Boston, Massachusetts 
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WHAT IS A PUBLIC HEARING?  

WHY A PUBLIC HEARING?  

To provide an assured method whereby the Commonwealth of Massachusetts can furnish 
to the public information concerning the State’s highway construction proposals, and to afford 
every interested resident of the area an opportunity to be heard on any proposed project.  At the 
same time, the hearings afford the Commonwealth an additional opportunity to receive 
information from local sources which would be of value to the State in making its final decisions 
to what design should be advanced for development. 

WHY NOT A VOTE ON HIGHWAY PLANS? 

The hearings are not intended to be a popular referendum for the purpose of determining 
the nature of a proposed improvement by a majority of those present. They do not relieve the 
duly constituted officials of a State highway department of the necessity for making decisions in 
State highway matters for which they are charged with full responsibility. 

WHAT DOES A PUBLIC HEARING ACCOMPLISH? 

It is designed to ensure the opportunity for, or the availability of, a forum to provide 
factual information which is pertinent to the determination of the final alternative considered by 
the state to best serve the public interest, and on which improvement projects are proposed to be 
undertaken.

It is important that the people of the area express their views in regard to the proposal 
being presented, so that views can be properly recorded in the minutes of the meeting. These 
minutes will be carefully studied and taken into consideration in the determination of the final 
design.
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RIGHT-OF-WAY ISSUES: SAFEGUARDING THE PROPERTY OWNER 

If your property, or a portion of it, must be taken by the State for a highway in the interest of all people of 
the Commonwealth, your rights are fully protected under the law. Below are some answers to questions 
you might ask. 

Who Contacts Me? 

Representatives of the Right of Way Bureau of the Massachusetts Department of 
Transportation’s Highway Division. They will explain the impacts and your rights as protected 
under Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 79. 

What is the Fair Price for My Property? 

Every offer is made to insure that an equitable value is awarded to you for the property, or to 
appraise the “damage” to the property as a result of the acquisition. MassDOT appraisers, 
independent appraisers, MassDOT “Review Appraisers” and a Real Estate Appraisal Review 
Board may all contribute in arriving at an award of damages. The State also pays a proportionate 
part of the real estate tax for the current year for fee takings, and interest from the date the 
property is acquired to the payment date on all impacts. 

Must I Accept the Departments Offer? 

No. If, after the figure established as a market value has been offered to the owner, the owner 
feels he or she is not being offered a fair prices, he or she has the right within three years to 
appeal to the courts. Pending a court decision, he or she can be paid on a “pro tanto” basis (or 
“for the time being”) that in no way prejudices the court appeal. 

What Will Happen to My House? 

The owner will have the opportunity to buy back his or her house, provided he or she has a 
location to which it can be moved; and the proper permits for its renewal. If the owner does not 
wish to repurchase, the house will be advertised for bids. The highest bidder, who must also have 
a location and permits for removal, will be awarded the house. Otherwise, the structure will be 
slated for demolition. 

What Happens if I Must Relocate? 

In addition to the market value of the property, the Department pays certain relocation benefits 
for both owners and tenants of acquired residences and businesses who meet eligibility 
requirements. Assistance in relocation is also provided. Department brochures are available for 
details on these benefits. 

I-95/93 (Route 128) Transportation Improvement Project
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PROJECT LOCATION 

The proposed project represents the last and most northerly segment of the overall I-95/93 
(Route 128) Transportation Improvement Project (formerly called the “Route 128 Add-a-
Lane”) improvements that extend from Route 24 in Randolph to just north of Route 9 in 
Wellesley. This section of I-95/Route 128 is the last remaining section that has a six lane cross 
section. Completion of this project will result in I-93/ I-95 providing a consistent eight-lane 
cross section from Route 3 in Braintree to I-93 in Woburn.  The final design contract includes 
six bridge locations and approximately 3.5 miles of I-95 roadway reconstruction.  The roadway 
work on I-95 for this contract begins just north of the Needham Branch RR Bridge and 
continues to just north of Route 9 (See Figure 2), which includes the installation of an 
additional 12 foot travel lane and 10 foot shoulder in each direction toward the median. A new 
interchange with I-95 will be constructed at Kendrick Street.  New collector/distributor roads 
in each direction between Highland Avenue and Kendrick Street are proposed.  The collector 
roads will provide safer weaving movements between the interchanges and provide improved 
traffic movements to and from the adjacent business park.  Modifications to the I-95/Route 9 
interchange are also planned. The bridge locations include Kendrick Street over I-95, a new 
ramp bridge at Kendrick Street, Highland Avenue over I-95, MBTA RR over I-95, I-95 over 
Central Avenue in Needham, and also I-95 over Route 9 in Wellesley. 

PROJECT PURPOSE 

The purpose of the I-95/I-93 Transportation Improvement Project is: 

� To add an additional travel lane in each direction which will restore a functional  
breakdown lane for both the northbound and southbound barrels,  

� To relieve traffic congestion along the corridor, 

� To reduce diversion of traffic to parallel local routes,

� To provide safety improvements to the interchanges, and to  

� To replace the functionally obsolete and structurally deficient bridges.

PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS 

The proposed project will add a new 12-foot travel lane and 10-foot shoulder in both the 
northbound and southbound direction of I-95.  This will improve roadway capacity and 
emergency response time, allow safe refuge for disabled vehicles, increase clear zones, and 
provide for temporary snow storage. 

Included in this contract is a new diamond style interchange at Kendrick Street at the New 
England Industrial Park.  This interchange will provide for a better distribution of traffic and 
more direct access to destinations in the area, alleviating congestion on Highland Avenue.  
Additionally, due to the proximity of the Highland Avenue interchange to the north, a Collector-
Distributor (C-D) road is proposed for both the northbound and southbound traffic flows. 
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The I-95 Interchange with Route 9 is being reconfigured from a full cloverleaf style to a partial 
cloverleaf. The proposed modifications are primarily intended to improve safety through the 
elimination of substandard weave areas.  The new configuration will also facilitate replacement 
of the I-95 bridges over Route 9. Two existing loop on ramps to I-95 will be eliminated:  

� The Route 9 westbound to I-95 southbound on ramp loop located in the northwest 
quadrant of the interchange will be eliminated. The westbound-to-southbound 
movement will be completed through the use of dual left-turn lanes to be constructed 
on Route 9 westbound connecting to the existing eastbound-to-southbound on ramp 
via a new signalized intersection on Route 9. 

� The Route 9 eastbound to I-95 northbound on ramp loop located in the southeast 
quadrant of the interchange will also be eliminated.  That movement will be 
completed through the use of dual left-turn lanes to be constructed on Route 9 
eastbound connecting to the existing Route 9 westbound to I-95 northbound on ramp 
via a new signalized intersection on Route 9. 

A proposed auxiliary lane will be constructed in each direction between the Route 9 and 
Highland Avenue interchanges to improve the acceleration and deceleration movements.  

BRIDGE STRUCTURES 

The existing structures being replaced, rehabilitated or removed include: 

� Kendrick Street over Route I-95/128, Needham: The existing 2-span bridge will 
be replaced with a wider new 2-span bridge to accommodate the new Kendrick 
Street interchange. 

� Highland Avenue over Route I-95/128, Needham: The existing two separate 
single span bridges over I-95 NB and SB will be replaced with one new 3-span 
bridge on a new alignment slightly south of the existing bridges, 

� MBTA Newton Upper Falls Branch Railroad over Route I-95/128, Needham: 
The existing 2-span railroad bridge will be removed and provisions for a future 
bridge at this location will be provided including a new pier foundation in the 
median of I-95. 

� Route I-95/128 over Central Avenue, Needham: The two existing single span 
bridges will be modified. The open median between the two bridges will be closed 
in and each bridge will be widened to accommodate the new auxiliary lanes between 
Route 9 and Highland Avenue. 

� Route I-95/128 over Route 9, Wellesley: Both existing 2-span bridges will be 
replaced with one wider 2-span bridge on a slightly revised alignment. 

Additionally, a new bridge is included as part of the preferred alternative that will carry the new 
northbound I-95 on-ramp from Kendrick Street over the I-95 northbound off ramp 
(Collector/Distributor C-D Roadway). 
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IMPACTS AND BENEFITS 

Wetland Impacts and Mitigation: Impacts include filling Bordering Vegetated Wetlands and 
an intermittent stream channel.  Both off-site and on-site wetland replacement areas are being 
proposed to mitigate these impacts.  The mitigation would primarily be constructed in the loop 
ramps and in the median between Kendrick Street and Highland Avenue. 

Stormwater Management: The project includes the construction of stormwater BMPs in 
conformance to current MADEP and MassDOT stormwater management polices. 

Noise Impacts and Mitigation: Noise barriers have been found to be reasonable and feasible for 
four locations within the project limits.  If the immediate abutters agree, then they will be 
included as part of the construction contract. The four locations are: 

� Reservoir Street: This barrier would be located along the NB side of I-95 beginning 
adjacent to the Off Ramp from I-95 NB to Rte. 9 EB. It is approximately 1,100 feet 
long.

� Saint Mary Street: This barrier would be along the SB side of I-95 beginning adjacent to 
the On Ramp from Rte. 9 EB and continuing south for approximately 1,750 feet. 

� River Park Street: This barrier would also be along the SB side of I-95 beginning 
approximately 600 ft. north of Central Ave and continuing south 2,150 feet stopping 
adjacent to Crawford Street, just a little north of where the existing MBTA RR Bridge 
crosses I-95. 

� Hunting Road: This barrier would begin just south of Highland Avenue and extend 
south along I-95 SB to approximately 400 feet south of Kendrick Street. There would be 
a break in the barrier at Kendrick Street. 

TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT 

Three lanes of traffic on I-95 plus the active breakdown lanes will be maintained during the peak 
hour travel times through construction. Traffic on Kendrick Street, Highland Avenue and Route 
9 and access to on/off ramps would be maintained with lane restrictions and temporary roadway 
segments. 

BICYCLE ACCOMMODATION 

Proposed bicycle accommodation over I-95 will be provided for both the Kendrick Street and 
Highland Avenue Bridges. The proposed shoulder widths can be found on the attached bridge 
cross sections. 
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RIGHT OF WAY IMPACTS 

The proposed project requires a number of partial permanent takings and temporary easements 
from commercial, residential and public properties.  One residential property on Kendrick Street 
has been acquired. 

PROJECT COST 

The current total participating construction cost is approximately $125 million. 

PROJECT SCHEDULE 

Construction will take approximately 4.5 years and is estimated to begin in 2013.  Currently the 
project is finishing the 25% design phase. 
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DESIGN PUBLIC HEARING 
CENTRAL AVENUE BRIDGE 

PROJECT NO. 603711 
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DESIGN PUBLIC HEARING 
ROUTE 9 BRIDGE 

PROJECT NO. 603711 
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THE COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS  
MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION  

HIGHWAY DIVISION 

FEDERAL AID PROJECT  

NEEDHAM & WELLESLEY, MA  

I-95/93 (Route 128) Transportation Improvement Project  
Bridge V Contract  

Project File No. 603711  

This sheet is provided for your comments. Your input is solicited and appreciated.  
Please return your sheet, with comments, to a staff member at the meeting, or mail to:  

Thomas F. Broderick, P.E., Acting Chief Engineer  
MassDOT, Highway Division  

10 Park Plaza, Boston, MA 02116-3973  
Attn: Project Management   

The final date for receipt of written statements and exhibits for inclusion into the official hearing 
transcript will be ten (10) days after the Public Hearing. Please type or print legibly. 

Name _________________________________ Title ____________________________ 
Organization __________________________________________________________________ 
Address __________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________
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________________________

Please Fold and Tape 

________________________ Please Place 
Appropriate 

________________________ Postage Here 

    Thomas F. Broderick, P.E. 
Acting Chief Engineer 

     MassDOT, Highway Division 
     10  Park  Plaza
     Boston, MA 02116-3973 

RE:  Public Hearing 
I-95/93 (Route 128) Transportation Improvement Project; Bridge V Contract 
NEEDHAM/WELLESLEY
Project File No. 603711 
Project Management 
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